
                                                         

Page 1 of 4 

 

Report for: Community  Safety Partnership 17th March 2016 

 

Title: Change in Membership of the Community Safety Partnership  

 

Report 
Authorised by: 

Assistant Director for Commissioning 

 

Lead Officer:  Ayshe Simsek, Principal Committee Co-ordinator 

 
1. Describe the issue under consideration 

 
To appoint the Bridge Renewal Trust and Moracle Foundation to the membership of 
the Community Safety Partnership as the Council’s voluntary sector strategic partner.  
This follows Cabinet’s decision in December 2015 to appoint the Bridge Renewal Trust 
and Moracle Foundation as the Council’s voluntary sector partner. 
 

 
2. Cabinet Member introduction 

 
2.1 This is not applicable (N/A)  
 
3. Recommendation 

 
3.1 It is recommended that: 
 

a) The Bridge Renewal and Trust Moracle Foundation are appointed to the 
Community Safety Partnership, to replace HAVCO as the statutory partner for 
the voluntary sector, with immediate effect.  . 

 
4. Alternative options considered 

 
N/A 

 
5. Background information 

 
The CSP is a statutory partnership  and  is responsible for delivering the outcomes in the 
Community Safety Strategy 2013 - 2017 that relate to the prevention and reduction of 
crime, fear of crime, anti-social behaviour, harm caused by drug and alcohol misuse and 
re-offending.  The prevention of violent extremism will became a further statutory duty from 



                                                         

Page 2 of 4 

1st July 2015.  The CSP has strong links to the work of the Early Help Partnership and the 
Health & Wellbeing Board especially in respect of mental disorder and violence prevention. 
 
The Partnership works towards its vision by: 
 

 Having strategic oversight of issues relating to all aspects of community safety 

 Overseeing production of rolling crime/needs assessments 

 Using evidence from crime audits, needs assessment and other data sources to plan 
value for money services and interventions 

 Closely monitoring changes and trends in performance 

 Making decisions in an inclusive and transparent way 
 
The membership of the CSP will: 

 reflect statutory duties 

 be related to the agreed purpose of the partnership 

 be responsible for disseminating decisions and actions back to their own 
organisations and ensuring compliance 

 be reviewed annually 
 

Change in Voluntary Sector Partner 
 
Following an open tender process for the award of a contract to be the Council’s     
Strategic Partner for the Voluntary and Community Sector (VCS), The Bridge Renewal 
Trust and Moracle Foundation were the preferred bidder and had demonstrated it had the 
right values, skills and experience to be the Council’s Strategic Partner.    

 
This tender was a reflection both of the Borough’s commitment to enabling and working 
alongside a vibrant, inclusive and self sufficient VCS and of its changing relationship with 
the sector in Haringey.  

 
It is expected that the VCS will play an even more important role in helping those who live, 
work and visit Haringey to access the best possible services and support to help them 
achieve their potential. Developing a role for a Strategic Partner will help ensure we have a 
strong and prosperous VCS, and a solid relationship between the council and 
organisations in the community that deliver such important services to our residents. 

 
The Strategic Partner will be supporting established voluntary and community-based 
organisations already in Haringey, and begin to encourage new and emerging 
organisations to develop and thrive. This will not only maximise their reach to people in 
Haringey, but also to increase capacity within the sector to secure external funding and to 
share good practice. 

         
Given the  agreed  partnership role of the Bridge Renewal Trust and Moracle  Foundation 
in developing the  Voluntary Sector in Haringey  and increasing the capacity  of the sector,  
it was appropriate for them  to be invited  to participate  in  the Community Safety 
Partnership  as a statutory Partner representative. In tandem, HAVCO will cease to be a 
member of the CSP.  
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6. Comments of the Chief Finance Officer and financial implications 
 
N/A 
 

7. Comments of the Assistant Director of Corporate Governance and legal 
implications 

 
The Community Safety Partnership (CSP) is a statutory body established pursuant   
to sections 5 -7 of the Crime and Disorder Act 1998. The CSP fulfils the duty placed 
on local authorities to address community safety in partnership with the Police and 
other partners.   
 

 

 
 8. Equalities and Community Cohesion Comments 

 
N/A 
 

9. Head of Procurement Comments 
 
N/A 
 

10. Policy Implication 
 
N/A 
 

11. Reasons for Decision  
 
This is dealt with above.  
 

12. Use of Appendices 
   

Revised Membership of the Partnership - Appendix 1 
 

13. Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985 
  
Cabinet report on the appointment of members to Partnership bodies. 
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Community Safety Partnership - Membership List 2015/16 
 

 NAME OF REPRESENTATIVE 
 

Statutory 
partners/CSP 
members 
 

Cllr  Bernice Vanier, Cabinet Member for Communities (Co-chair) 
Dr Victor Olisa, Borough Commander (Co-chair), Haringey 
Metropolitan Police 
Cllr Martin Newton, Opposition representative 
Cllr Ann Waters, Cabinet Member for Children and Families 
Zina Etheridge, Deputy Chief Executive, Haringey Council 
Andrew Blight, Assistant Chief Officer, National Probation Service - 
London for Haringey, Redbridge and Waltham Forest 
Douglas Charlton Assistant Chief Officer, London Community 
Rehabilitation Company, Enfield and Haringey  
Craig Carter, Borough Fire Commander, Haringey Fire Service 
Jill Shattock, Director of Commissioning, Haringey Clinical 
Commissioning Group 
Mark Landy, Community Forensic Services Manager, BEH Mental 
Health Trust 

 
Geoffrey Ocen, Chief Executive, Bridge Renewal Trust  
 
 
Joanne McCartney, MPA, London Assembly 
Stephen McDonnell, AD Environmental Services and Community 
Safety 
Dr. Jeanelle de Gruchy, Director Public Health, Haringey Council 
Jon Abbey, Director of Children Services, Haringey Council 
Beverley Tarka, Director Adult & Community Services, Haringey 
Council 
Andrew Billany, Managing Director, Homes for Haringey 
Tony Hartney, Safer Neighbourhood Board Chair 
 

Supporting advisors Amanda Dellar, Superintendent, Haringey Metropolitan Police 
Eubert Malcolm, Interim Head Community Safety  
Claire Kowalska, Community Safety Strategic Manager (+ Theme 
Leads) 
Caroline Birkett, Divisional Manager, Victim Support 
Sarah Hart, Commissioning Manager, Public Health 
Maria Fletcher Committee Secretariat 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 


